	MINUTES OF PART PARENTS COUNCIL MEETING 

	Date
	27th November 2017 – 6.30pm

	Venue
	Smallwood School

	Present  : Caroline Mander (CM),Julie Thornhill (JT), Imogen Maxfield(IM),Armelle Dishington (AD),Rae Borthwick (RB), Ailsa Johnstone(AJ), Jessie Johal
Clerking: KB
The meeting met its quorum.

	
	

	AGENDA 
ITEM 1
		 
	WELCOME 




	
	CM opened the meeting at 6.30 and thanked the attendees for attending.  She explained that meeting would try to be kept to an hour and be a maximum of one and a half hours.  She explained that the meeting would close at 8pm even if there were more matters on the agenda.  As some of the attendees did not know the others everyone introduced themselves.  

	AGENDA ITEM 2
	APOLOGIES

	
	Apologies were received from Emily Bagshaw (EB)

	AGENDGA ITEM 3
	DECLARATION OF AOB  

	
	

	AGENDA ITEM 4
	AIMS AND OBJECTIVES OF THE PARENTS COUNCIL

	
	The basic structure of the meeting and future meetings were discussed. Information regarding parent’s council aims and objectives were discussed. 
Question – AD asked how the powers of a parent governor compared with a member of the parents council.
Answer – CM said that members of the parent’s council were solely an advisory role whereas governors have a directive role.
Question – IM asked what the governors thought about parent’s council.
Answer – CM said that they like it.
Question – AD asked how often the meetings would be.
Answer – CM said it was open for discussion.  Meetings could be termly or half termly.
Discussions were made regarding the aims and objectives and slight amendments were made.
ACTION – CM to make amendments and recirculate and put on website.      

	AGENDA ITEM 5                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
	ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITES

	
	There are 7 members.  Meetings with more than 12 members would not be workable. Anyone can volunteer if they are a parent of a child in the school. The membership is for a term of 3 years.
Question – AD asked if 3 years is a normal term.
Answer – CM said that is the term that is recommended.
It was agreed that it would be beneficial to have an overlap of members instead of all the 7 members leaving after 3 years and a set of totally new members starting at that point.  AJ said it would be a good idea to say that new members could be voted in ‘periodically’.
Code of Conduct forms were circulated to everyone and signed by all.
Minutes are to be shared with the members, governors and staff.
People can be co-opted in as ‘experts’.
Question – AD asked how the minutes will be shared.
Answer- CM said that they will be forwarded to all members of the parent’s council and a note will go on the newsletter to say when they have been put on the website.
Question – AJ asked if people were going to be made aware of whom the members of the parent’s council were.
Answer – CM said that photos would go on the website.
ACTION – A group photo of the members to be taken and put of the website.
CM said that a parent’s council box would be placed in the entrance hall with any suggestions for the parents council.  If people did want to e-mail suggestions it would be via the school on a separate e-mail address so no personal contact details of members would be circulated.
CM explained that members were there to flag up complaints and not deal with them.  IM said that they were a totally different remit to governors and they would not deal with grievances.
CM explained that members attend the meetings on a voluntary basis and she does not expect everyone to attend every meeting.  It is up to members as to when members leave and new ones are appointed.  3 members are needed at each meeting for the meetings to reach quorum.          


	AGENDA ITEM 6
	SCHOOL SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS: HOMEWORK, LOCATION OF NAVITY PLAYS, WELLY WALKS, FOCUS FOR STAY AND PLAY AND LEARN/PARENTS INFORMATION EVENINGS

	
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Homework was discussed. Each class does homework differently because the age of the children. Some teacher’s homework styles are liked more than others.  Teacher’s opinions will need to be considered. AD said that no matter what was agreed not everyone would be happy.
RB said that there is very little maths homework in early years.  CM said that this is because maths is more practical  in early years and literacy is more repetitive
AJ suggested that everyone needs to share their experiences with homework and that will give an inkling as to what needs to be addressed.
CM said that as a school homework does not need to be done but OFTED have said that it can benefit and enrich learning.
AJ suggested that a questionnaire could be done regarding homework and the results analysed.
CM said that reading would still need to be done at home even if there was no other homework.
The next subject was the location of nativity plays.  AD said that she didn’t mind where it was as long as the children were safe.  CM said that people had strong opinions that the nativities should be done in church.  She said that she would happily let nativities take place in church but it does reduce learning time as trips back and to to the church take 20 minutes and also ticket numbers would need to be reduced because of the capacity.  Agreement has been made with the parish that discussions would be made in school.
RB said that there is a church next door that is struggling so it would be good to help them.
IM said it would be nice to know if the church gains more by the nativity been there than what it loses in heating. 
RB said that it is nice see religious things going on in church.  JJ said that she had not seen any others done in church.
Question – RB asked if rehearsals could be done in school and the shows done in church.
Answer – CM said that they wouldn’t cope doing it in a different environment.  CM explained that other things are put in place to use the church for example the carol service.
AD said that a questionnaire would be a good idea.
Question – IM asked what is the maximum capacity of the school hall.
Answer- CM said 130 people visitors plus all the children.  Church has capacity for 200 seats which would include all parents in children.  Therefore seats would need to be limited as it would be unfair to ask people to stand.  There would also be problems in putting the stage in the church hall.
Question – IM asked if there was a bigger church that school could use.
Action – CM said that there isn’t one within walking distance so coaches would be required which would be expensive.
The next subject raised was welly walks.  All thought that welly walks were a great idea.  
The next subject discussed was a focus for a stay and learn for parents and maybe a parents information evening.
CM said that the members would need to choose a subject to work on.
Question – AJ asked that the children are discussing on the school council.
Answer – CM said that there is no school council anymore.  There is a worship council and an health and safety council.  There are also talking groups.
.              
    

	AGENDA ITEM 7
	PARENTS COUNCIL SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS: AT THIS POINT PLEASE RAISE ANU SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE PROJECTS THAT YOU FEEL WE SHOULD ENGAGE WITH TO BENEFIT THE SCHOOL


	
	 AJ said that it would be nice for year 6 pupils to share their views with the younger children.  CM said that a questionnaire is done each year.
IM suggested that members of the parent’s council could sit down with year 6 pupils and gather their thoughts.  AJ agreed with this and said that it would be good if that could be done on an annual basis.  CM agreed and said that the school does value the children’s opinions for example the year 6 children had said that they would like to sit on chairs in assemblies.  They now do apart from when parents attend assemblies

	AGENDA
ITEM 8
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	No other business was raised. 

	
	

	AGENDA ITEM 9
	SUGGESTED DATES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

	                           
	Monday 22nd January at 1pm
Monday 19th March at 1pm

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	



